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December 7, 2007   

To:  Toronto and East York Community Council  

From:  Toronto Preservation Board  

Subject: 90 Harbour Street – Withdrawal of Notice of Intention to Designate, Part IV, 
Section 29, Ontario Heritage Act (Ward 28 Toronto Centre-Rosedale)   

Recommendations:  

The Toronto Preservation Board recommended to the Toronto and East York Community 
Council that:  

1. City Council withdraw its notice of intention to designate the property at 
90 Harbour Street (Workmen’s Compensation Board Building) under Part IV, 
Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act following the receipt of a letter from the 
Ontario Realty Corporation withdrawing its appeal of the proposed designation to 
the Conservation Review Board.  

Background:  

The Toronto Preservation Board on December 6, 2007, considered the report (October 31, 2007) 
from the Director, Policy and Research, City Planning Division.    
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